
 

 
Police Report – July 2016 

 
The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area 
can be found at - http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/ 
In July we received 344 calls from members of the public relating to 
incidents across the three parishes.  
 

Crime Alert 
 
An address in Glenfield had a warrant executed where a quantity of Class 
A drugs was found.  Persons were arrested and enquiries continue in 
relation to drugs supply. 
Following two burglaries in Glenfield a person was arrested and has been 
charged with the burglaries. 
What items do you leave in your vehicle overnight or whilst it is not in use 
that are on show?  Any items could be attractive to an opportunist thief if 
left on show.  Empty your vehicle of any valuable items and leave the 
glove box open.  Wipe SAT NAV marks off of your window.  Unfortunately 
car crime is a reality, however, everyone can do their bit to combat it. 
As always, if you see anything that you find suspicious then please call us 
on 101.  If you see an offence taking place use 999.  If you would like a 
visit from your beat team then please get in contact.  Details can be found 
at https://leics.police.uk/local-policing  
 

Anti-Social Behaviour  
 

In Leicester Forest East we have been made aware that some teenagers 
have been climbing on the roof of the Pavilion on Forest East Park using 
ladders.  It is not safe to climb on roofs and in the past such action has 
resulted in damage.  The beat team are patrolling the area and ask that 
parents reiterate to their children to behave in an appropriate manner 
whilst they enjoy the summer holidays.   
Motorbikes using a pedestrian cut through has been highlighted to us and 
a number of registration numbers have been passed and we will be 
making contact with the drivers. 
A number of neighbour issues have been reported to us this month.  If you 
are having ongoing problems with your neighbour and the problems are 
persisting after you have tried to sort the problem out by speaking with 
them then we may be able to help.  Report the issue on 101 or to Blaby 
District Council and an appropriate response will be given to help try and 
resolve the issue. 
We also received a complaint of people vandalizing the football pitches at 
County Hall whilst trying to gain entry to them.  CCTV footage has been 
obtained and we are investigating the matter. 
 



 

Community Engagement 
 
We spoke with dog walkers and other passers by on Station Park in 
Glenfield and noted that anti-social behaviour at the location is on the 
increase.  The beat team will be taking measures to target the location at 
the times when the problem was identified as an issue. 
Residents in Kirby Muxloe have begun to try and raise an action group to 
combat speeding in the village.  The beat team have been in touch with a 
resident who is coordinating the effort and offered any assistance we can 
give to combat the issue.  With Community Speed Watch not having 
operated in the area for a few years, we may see the return of it as well as 
other potential methods of combatting speeding.  These efforts will 
continue to be backed up by the regular enforcement days conducted by 
members of the beat team which operate across LFE, Kirby Muxloe and 
Glenfield.  If you want to know more search for the ‘Kirby MuxSLOW’ 
group on facebook.  
 

News and Appeals 
 
Follow this link to our website to see the latest news and appeals for your 
help. 
https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals 
 


